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A	message	from	the	Chair

Dear Choir members and friends,


I hope you have all had a wonderful summer. We are 
now gearing up for a very welcome return to 
rehearsals in the Memorial Hall and are looking 
forward to getting together and singing again. Our 
first rehearsal will begin on Wednesday, 15th 
September at 7:30pm. We anticipate a full term of 
rehearsing with a break for half term on Wednesday 
27th October and then continuing until Wednesday, 
15th December. Being mindful of members’ safety at 
all times, unfortunately, we will not be undertaking 
our usual Christmas concert in the Memorial Hall 
this year. However, I am delighted to say that we 
have been invited to lead a ‘singalong’ at the Ty 
Mawr on Wednesday, December 15th, so Christmas is 
not completely cancelled! More details to follow.


We met as a committee yesterday and decided upon 
the following mitigations for your safety and 
attention:

• If you feel unwell, please do not attend rehearsals

• If you have Covid symptoms, have tested positive 

(PCR or lateral flow), have been told to self-isolate, 
have been in close contact with anyone who has 
tested positive or are quarantining after a visit 
abroad, please do not attend rehearsals


• Continue to email Martin Bye to advise attendance 
at rehearsals (by 5pm the Tuesday before please)


including chairs, prior to rehearsals that are 
likely to be touched by members


• Tom will continue to email which music to bring 
to rehearsals. Please download/print as 
appropriate. Where possible, we will provide 
music to those who do not have any


• Rehearsals will take place between 7:30pm and 
9:00pm with a 10 minute break


• A revised risk assessment has been carried out 
in line with both the current WG regulations and 
information from LMH. This is available on our 
website.


•	  

We know that no vaccination is 100% effective and 
so we are relying very much on everyone’s 
adherence to current legislation and for everyone 
to follow any additional safety measures that are 
put in place by the committee. 


A huge thank you to you all for continuing to 
support our choir through the current pandemic. 
Looking forward to seeing you all again on 
September 15th.


Stay safe, stay singing

Joanna Burdett

Chair

Fees
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•Members should adhere to 2m social distancing at 
all times whilst in LMH (Lisvane Memorial Hall)


•Hand sanitation at the entrance and exit to LMH

• Continue to operate a one-way system at LMH 

• Accessible toilet to be available; other toilets are 

not in use

• Face coverings must be worn at all times in LMH; 

please bring an extra one to change during the 
break


• LMH fresh air ventilation system will be used 
throughout the rehearsal; outside doors will be left 
open


• LMH is deep cleaned on a daily basis and the 
committee will additionally disinfect all surfaces, 

Thank you very much to those who pay their fees 
so promptly by the beginning of every term. At the 
recent committee meeting, we decided to keep 
fees at the normal rate of £40 for this term. 
Payment should be made in the usual way directly 
into the choir’s bank account as soon as possible 
please. Our bank details are: sort code 20-18-27, 
account number 83311279. Alternatively, please 
let me have a cheque made payable to Llysfaen 
Singers and post it to me at 85A Mill Road, 
Lisvane.


Thank you

Carolyn Tranfield

Treasurer


